
2016 UHA Annual Meeting 
January 31, 2016 

Outpost Performance Space 
2:00 to 3:45 p.m. 

 
Attendees: 22 neighborhood residents and businesspeople; APD Southeast Commander J.J. 
Griego, Sgt. Cabrera, three officers, and Laura Kuehn from the Albuquerque Police Department 
(APD) Southeast Command; City Councilor Pat Davis and his Policy Analyst Sean Foran; Helen 
Maestas, Assistant to County Commissioner Maggie Hart Stebbins; Rey and Ilsa Garduño. 
 
1. President Joe Gallegos called the meeting to order welcomed everyone.   
 
2. Commander Griego, Sgt. Cabrera, and Laura Kuehn discussed neighborhood issues and 

answered questions on crime, possible additional Lead/Coal traffic enforcement from the in-
progress reorganization, security cameras, numbers of police officers, the importance of 
communication, and other matters.     

 
3. Councilor Davis discussed neighborhood issues including Albuquerque Rapid Transit (ART), 

Silver Bike Boulevard, Code Enforcement, public financing of elections, and the need for 
additional neighborhood people on the Community Police Council, and he answered 
questions about those and other issues.   

 
4. Election of board members: Eight members were elected, with the officers to be selected by 

the board.  The board is: 
Joseph Aguirre, Marlene Brown, Joe Gallegos, Don Hancock, Julie Kidder,  
Sherry Smith, Brian Stinar, and Eugene Trosterud. 
 
 
 

  
 
  


	2016 UHA Annual Meeting
	January 31, 2016
	Outpost Performance Space

